Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, January 31, 2017
8:00 a.m. @ Home Depot Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Leann Beal, Tiffany McMullen, Mike Sealander, Heidi Grindle, and Jennifer Saunders.
Secretary Report
No report this month.
Treasurer Report

Jen reported a balance of $28,223.00.  District and International dues still need to be paid out of this balance.  All four scholarships awarded last year have sent back the request for payment.  The students all received excellent grades and met the requirements for funds to be distributed.  The Noontime Rotary was approved for a District Scholarship last year; however, the Club has not received the funds yet.  The scholarship was a matching grant up to $1,000; the Club was awarded approximately $775.  This scholarship was awarded through the Foundation Giving Program.  Jen explained how this grant is designed and how funds are distributed depending on how many clubs contribute as well as apply for grants.  Josh said he would follow up with Annette Higgins for guidance on how to request and receive the funds.  Jen mentioned she would locate the grant approval letter to see if there were instructions on how to receive the awarded funds.  The scholarship funds are designated to fund another scholarship to a high school senior this spring.  The Club has budgeted $2,000 for high school student scholarships.  Jen has paid the invoice for membership with the Ellsworth Chamber of Commerce, this expense was $153.00.  All Noontime Rotary members have paid their club dues for this year.  The Board voted previously to collect $15 from each member specifically for Foundation Giving.  This obligation can be made through the online module within myrotary.org or by giving Jen the contribution.  
Program

Leann divided up the membership list into quarterly groups for the purpose of scheduling, introducing and presenting programs.  She filled in the dates for monthly student mentoring meetings, quarterly Club Assembly meetings, quarterly Committee meetings and any other already scheduled programs.  A Chair/Lead contact was designated for each quarterly group for the purpose of relaying the information to Leann who in turn will post the speaker information on the Clubrunner master calendar.  There is a focus group tentatively planned for March.  A cash mob is planned for the week of January 30, 2017.  Leann will be distributing a packet of information as well as the list of quarterly groups at the next Club meeting.  The packet of information contains a tips/things to keep in mind page incorporating information such as remembering to offer speakers a lunch, any technical support requests, offering diversified topic ideas and providing an introduction of the speakers.     
Membership
Tiffany reported the Club received membership transfer dues for Scott Fernald, he can now be added to the active membership list for Ellsworth Noontime Rotary.  Jen and Tiffany have a few new prospective members they will be introducing at future meetings.
Mike Sealander inquired if name tags had been ordered yet for Club members.  Jen reminded the Board that this topic had been approved by the Board many years ago; however, has not been completed yet as the membership was transitioning at the time.  A list of members and classifications was distributed in the past with the goal of ordering name tags at that time.  At the next Board meeting a list will be provided of members and their classifications with the goal of voting on a name tag design.

Focus Group
No report.
Foundation
No report
Miscellaneous Board business

Nomination Committee needs a list of potential/interested members to fill Board and Committee positions for planning purposes over the next three years.  Josh Kelsey will send an email to all members asking them to consider which positions they are interested in exploring.  At the February 9, 2017 club meeting he will distribute a list for members to commit to the positions they are willing to be considered for over the next three years.
Board members accepted the following roles at January 31, 2017 Board meeting for the 2017-2018 year:

President: Tiffany McMullen

President Elect: Leann Beal

Vice-President: Sarah Catanese (need to confirm with her)

Secretary: Heidi Grindle

Treasurer: Jen Saunders

Foundation Chair:

Sargent at Arms:
There was a lengthy discussion concerning where Tiffany would like to hold the Board meetings/summer meetings when she becomes President next club year (July 2017).  She is considering holding the regular Board meetings at the Darling’s Conference Room as well as the summer Club meetings.  Consideration was given to holding the Special Board meeting when the new District Governor visits at Woodlawn as well as the Club meeting that falls on the same day.  Traditionally, the summer club meetings are held at a different location than City Hall due to lack of parking during the busier part of the year and for the purpose of providing different scenery.  This Conference Room would allow Tiffany more time to prepare for her meetings, provides adequate parking, and can be used for free allowing the Club to fund an additional high school scholarship.  The Board was still in favor of making a $25 donation to Woodlawn for the Special Board meeting/associated Club meeting as that location offers a beautiful setting for introducing the new District Governor.  A final decision was not made on this concept plan; further discussions will be held on this transition as Tiffany’s Presidential term draws closer.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on February 28, 2017 at 8:00 AM in the Home Depot conference room.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 AM.
Date: February 26, 2017
Signature: Heidi-Noёl Grindle
Submitted by Secretary Heidi Grindle
Date emailed to President: 2/26/2017
